May 1, 2018

The Board of Supervisors met at 9:00 o’clock A.M. with Eric Skoog, Chairman presiding. All members were present.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.
The Board recognized the employment change of status for Zachariah Ahrenholtz, Maintenance Employee IV in the Engineer’s
Department.
The Board recognized the retirement of Gary Reimers from the Board of Adjustment.
A motion was made by Blum, seconded Schultz to deny access of Woodbury County to the Rolling Hills Community Services
Region and the Resolution approving that request.

Voting Aye: Blum, Muhlbauer, Schultz, Skoog and Ulmer. Voting Nay: None. Motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made by Blum, seconded by Ulmer to approve the 2017 Annual Audit of the Central lowa Juvenile Detention
Center.

Motion was passed unanimously.
A motion was made by Schultz, seconded by Muhlbauer to approve the 2018-2019 Health Insurance Renewal.

Voting Aye: Blum, Skoog, Muhlbauer, and Schultz. Abstaining: Ulmer. Motion Passed.
During Citizen’s Input, Duane Zenk gave the board an update on upgrades to the Verizon tower, in reference to the lease
agreement, stating that if a Structural Analysis was done, an engineer must review the plans.
On motion, duly seconded, the Board adjourned at 10:58 o’clock A.M.
Agendas for the next meeting are posted and available at the Courthouse on Friday at 4:30 o’clock P.M. preceding the next

meeting.

County Auditor Chairman



